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Trinity Quilt Fundraiser 

We are raising funds for our kitchen project with a quilt raffle.  The beautiful patriotic quilt 
was made by Paula Baum.  Please contact Linda Brooks or the church office for tickets.  We 
are encouraging each member to sell 20 tickets.   

Opportunity Donation  

Patriotic Ribbons Quilt       44x62 

$1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 

DRAWING: December 15, 2024 

REMINDER: 

Your kitchen commitment card is due by Sunday, October 27.  



We need your help! 

Sign up to bring treats for after our Sunday service. There will be a 
signup in the Narthex and you will receive a reminder call during 
the week. 

Suggestions of treats are finger foods if possible. Cookies, brown-
ies, cut up fruit, vegetable trays, cheese & crackers, muffins, cupcakes. Bring on disposa-
ble plates or containers. 

The church will continue to provide coffee and tea. 

Remembrance Sunday—November 3 

This is the time we remember family & church members who have passed 

away between November 1, 2023 and October 31, 2024. Please let Susan 

in the office know no later than October 30 with any names you would like 

read during the service. 

 Gayle Andrade’s close friend Leslie has colon cancer and needs healing 

prayers. 

 Debra Johnston is asking for prayers for a vulnerable friend who is 

fighting for sobriety. 

 Prayers for a safe and healthy pregnancy for Boris and Lana Karpuk who 

are friends of Lee Wallinder. 

 Continued prayers for Karen Metcalf’s father whose dementia is getting worse & broth-

ers Rick and George, and niece Cassie. 

 Healing prayers for Pat Fritchie’s daughter Robyn who had shoulder surgery on Septem-

ber 18th. 

 Prayers for Barbara Sherrod’s family. 

 Prayers for Dang Metcalf’s health. 

 Prayers for Katie Goeden who is in the hospital with sepsis. 

 Prayers for Paula Baum’s friend who is facing homelessness. 
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World Communion—October 6 

Church Work Day—October 12, 8-12:00 

Trunk or Treat—October 31 @ 6 pm 

Remembrance Sunday—November 3 

Veteran’s Day Parade—November 11 @ 10:00 

Advent Festival—December 3 @ 11:00 

Christmas Eve Services will be at 4pm and 6pm 

Happy Birthday To YOU! 

        Barbara Vickery—10/4  

Carol Davis—10/5 

Ann Watson—10/5 

Samantha Sowers—10/9 

Linda Davis—10/10 

Pat Fritchie—10/11 

Addie Armijo—10/12 

Anna Perrine—10/13 

Nola Goeden—10/19 

Chuck Caudle—10/22 

Laura Pleines—10/27 

Judi Chiboucas—10/29 

Karen Metcalf—10/29 

Like to pay on-line?  We have two options availa-
ble. 

You can now transfer funds from your bank to Trin-
ity’s US Bank Account using Zelle®.  There are no 
fees charged to the sender or receiver.  Check to 
see if your bank offers Zelle® transfers at https://
www.zellepay.com/ .  We are registered with the 
email “Treasurer@trinitywestsac.org”.  

If you prefer to use your credit card or bank ac-
count, you can set up donations on our website 
https://trinitywestsac.org . Stroll down to the 
bottom of the page and hit the Give Now button. 
There is a 2% fee charged to the church for this 
service. 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

Karla Rasmussen, Treasurer 



Ladies, the October luncheon will be on Friday, October 18th at noon in the Fellowship 

Room. Put it on your calendars! 

September Ladies Luncheon was attended by 

Cora Hocker, Linda Brooks, Elizabeth Babbitt, 

Judi Chiboucas, Susan Whitaker, Paula Baum, 

Carol Flackus, and Cindy Clauser. 

Presbyterian Youth Triennium 

Triennium is back! After a 6-year hiatus, our denomina-

tion is ready to welcome back thousands of high school 

aged youth and their adult leaders to Louisville, Ken-

tucky, for four days of worship, recreation, Bible study, 

outreach, and faith formation. This will happen July 28-

31, 2025. It is open to all youth, incoming 9th graders 

though outgoing 12th-graders. Our local presbytery is ex-

cited to send a delegation from California. Our teens have the opportunity to join other 

local youth, and to meet kids from all over the country!  

There is a Zoom meeting scheduled for Wednesday, October 23, at 7:15pm, for local 
youth and parents/guardians to find out more about this incredible event. Young people 
who have participated in Triennium previously will be on the meeting, offering their im-
pressions and experiences. If you would like to listen in on this “Try Triennium” meeting, 
please contact Lori Schlunegger for the link. Also check out more information at the Tri-
ennium website: https://presbyterianyouthtriennium.org/.  

https://presbyterianyouthtriennium.org/
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It’s Trunk or Treat time again!! 

Aren’t you excited? 

Yes, it’s October and that means Trinity will be hosting lots 

of ghosts and goblins, over 700 last year, from the neigh-

borhood on the 31st.  We are hoping you are able to help by donating wrapped candy, a 

bag a week if you can.  The other really, really important, or should we say vital thing we 

need is people being willing to offer up their decorated trunks to help us pass out can-

dy.  If you don’t have a trunk, we can set up a table for you to decorate.  Trunk or Treat is 

a very fun event that the church and neighborhood children so appreciate every year. 

Your candy donations can be dropped off at the church office during the week, or brought 

directly to church service on Sunday morning and dropped into our fun Trunk or Treat 

basket, or clothes hamper if you’re being technical. Please sign up on our giant sheet in 

the Narthex, or go to  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084DA5AA22A2F58-

44675700-trinity#/ .  We hope we can count on you to help 

make this year the best ever!  

                               

Trunk or Treat is coming soon, and 700 children will be in our church parking lot, looking 

for candy! Please help us prepare by donating a bag of wrapped Halloween candy each 

Sunday in October. The candy hamper will be in the Narthex, beginning October 1. Be on 

the lookout for the sign-up sheet as well, and be thinking about how you could decorate 

your car this year! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084DA5AA22A2F58-44675700-trinity#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084DA5AA22A2F58-44675700-trinity#/


The journey begins … Part 3 

 In 1949, West Acres Presbyterian had seen its membership swell to 83. The church 

had also seen the blueprints for Interstate 80, and it didn’t look good. 

 The new freeway was going to sit less than 100 feet from the church’s location, which 

didn’t bode well for the shaky G.I. chapel or any building that would follow it. With that in 

mind, the present plot of land at 1500 Park Blvd. was purchased, and a serious drive began 

to raise money for a permanent structure. 

 The brochure mailed from Joe Broadley’s office including artist’s  conceptions of what 

the new church would look like, and also a proposed blueprint. The present sanctuary was 

originally designed to be a small side chapel, with the real sanctuary—featuring seating for 

320—scheduled to be built at a later stage. The plans also called for classrooms, a sizable 

fellowship hall , a tower, a bride’s room and a ladies’ parlor, all encircling a garden court.  

 A good many of these features never quite materialized, of course, but the church did 

manage to raise enough funds for the initial stage of construction. Ground was broken at 

the Park Blvd. location on April 6, 1952—just weeks before Rev. Broadley had to leave for a 

stint as Navy chaplain. 

 Dr. Peter Bercovitz had taken over as pastor by the time the new building became in-

habitable. The church’s new home consisted of the present sanctuary, a pastor’s study, a 

kitchen, two classrooms and two restrooms. 

 Edith Harrison, a soprano in the choir, is generally credited with submitting the name 

“Trinity” for the church. In March of 1955, her suggestion became reality with the dedica-

tion of the new building. 

 The bulk of the old G.I. chapel still stands, used as a storage shed by the Washington 

Unified School District. 

TTT (Trinity Threads Together) - 

Join us on Saturday, October 5 at 

10:00 in Room 1. 

Congratulations to Jarrod and Sarah Temple 

on the arrival of Grayson Gideon. Richard and 

Patrica are the proud grandparents. 
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1500 Park Blvd  

West Sacramento, 95691 

Phone: 916-371-5875 

E-mail: 

Trinity’s Vision Statement: 

 

“We are a community being  
transformed by the Love of Jesus” 

 
• God is good. 
• Nobody’s perfect. 
• Everyone is welcome. 
• We can make a difference.  

 

Pastor : Jamie Crook  

Office Manager: Susan Whitaker 

 

Trinity Presbyterian 

Church  

We’re on the Web 

www.trinitywestsac.org 

Trinity Presbyterian Church 

 1500 Park Blvd 

West Sacramento, CA 95691 
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administrator@trinitywestsac.org 


